The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday October 10, 2022, at the City Building at 6:00 pm. Presiding was Mayor William Stark, council members present were Darrell Warner, Kathy Herrman, Stephanie Schmidt-Koerner, and City Clerk Beverly Stark.  There were no citizens present. 
Minutes from the previous meeting were read.  K. Herrman made a motion to approve the minutes as read, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
Mayor William Stark resigned.  D. Warner will assume the position of Mayor at the conclusion of this meeting.  
Old Business: The wastewater facility gates, and fencing have not been purchased.  It was decided to shift this job to Jason Jordan, Maintenance Operator. D. Warner volunteered to pick up and deliver fencing supplies to the sewer lagoon area.  W. Stark reported that J. Jordan will contact Chad Foust at the County Highway Dept. for a timeline to repair 5th Street.  W. Stark engaged Driggs Design to survey the proposed annexation sight.  It was noted that once surveyed, the Rush County Commission will be presented this information. W. Stark will undertake to see the further requirements for annexation. W. Stark contacted the KS Department of Health and Environment to establish if the City can engage another vendor to fulfill the City’s Reverse Osmosis Unit maintenance requirements. As long as the city uses the same RO units, with the same type of filters then the City can engage another vendor.  W. Stark contacted Mitch’s Plumbing to investigate a contract price.  
City Clerk Notes:  The road barriers have been purchased but not delivered. The projected delivery is October 13, 2022.  D. Warner completed his Oath of Office for the position of Mayor. W. Stark completed his Oath of Office as a Council member. 
New Business:  There was no new business to discuss.
City Utilities and Maintenance Updates: J. Jordan reported that the sewer lagoon was mown, and he had tended to potholes after the recent rains.  He also reported that the City’s snow blade has not been located. 
Calendar / City Events:  No events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  S. Schmidt-Koerner moved to approve payment of the bills, K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for November 14, 2022, at 6:00 pm.
There being no further business to discuss, S. Schmidt-Koerner moved to adjourn the meeting, K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.


							______________________________________
							Mayor


							______________________________________
							City Clerk
